Inboard Racing Commission
Meeting Minutes

Conference Call

March 12, 2014
Call to Order:  Meeting of the Inboard Racing Commission was called to order at 8:41 pm EST.  

Roll Call:  Attending:  Mark Weber-Chairman, Sandy Cody-Inboard Administrator.  IRC Members: Bert Henderson,  Thom Heins, Kim Liddycoat, Marty Hammersmith, Jim Sechler  Sean Bowsher, Bill Thompson, Corey Peabody, Julian Rucki, Jeff Bernard, Ann Fitzgerald.
Not Present:  Mark Wheeler, Bobby Kennedy, Howie Schnabolk, Aaron Stephens, Dave Rankin, Kent Henderson, MaryAnne Wilson, Gordon Jennings.  .  IRC Deputy Commissioner:  Rich Falcinelli
Approval of January 23-25, 2014 National Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve January 23-25 National Meeting Minutes made by Julian Rucki, seconded by Thom Heins.  Passed.  Yes 11  No 0.
Inboard Driving School:  Committee had a Conference Call on Monday, March 10th.  East Coast boat will be housed at the Barker’s Shop, Bobby Kennedy overseeing East Coast Boat.  Midwest Boat is in Ohio getting ready, Tom Newman is doing an awesome job repairing the boat.  Northwest Boat is in Indiana and has been paid for.  New cowling has been ordered.  The boat will be stored at Brian Hajny’s shop.  Southwest Boat Dave Rankin and Gordon Jennings looking at a SE Boat and are working on a proposal
2014 Technical Committee:  Jim Sechler gave report.  Jim has been in contact with Jersey Speed Skiff members regarding proposed Technical Rules submitted   
Series Committee:  Ann Fitzgerald reported that the East Coast Series has 4 events on board for 2014 and working on another.  Having a Logo developed and talking with Howie about a website.  Southwest and Northwest Series had no updates.
Dayton Test & Tune: Budget looks like the numbers will balance.  Would like an East Coast and Northwest person at Dayton, so they can see how it is run.  We have had 20,000 Driving School rack cards printed, rack cards available by contact Sandy at the IRC Office.
Spec Boat:  Jim Sechler gave report.   Paul Price has picked up Spec Boat, it is in Virginia and changes have been made.  Making progress on the boat and hope to have it at the East Coast Test Session.  
5 Litre 350 Rule Change:    Mark Weber spoke with 5 litre members present at the Region 6 Meeting and explained the process of the rule change and answered questions.  

Next conference call will be on April 9th at 8:30 pm EST.
A motion has made by Bill Thompson and seconded by Marty Hammersmith to adjourn the meeting.   The meeting was adjourned at 9:22 pm EST.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandy Cody

Inboard Administrator

